
FROM THE PROGRAMS
DEPARTMENT: 

How did we get here already! December ! The month
that flies in and flies by. We have had a great year, so
many amazing programs and so many amazing
memories for the year. I want to thank all of our
families and residents for all of your kindness and
patience during this very busy season. Everyone in the
programs department is doing their best to ensure
that everyone of us feels the magic this holiday season.
We are looking forward to seeing everyone dressed up
and together once again for our family Christmas Party
on December 5th. Keep warm and stay safe, we will see
you soon ! - Briana 

December 2024

Shelburne Long Term
Care

Like our Facebook Page to 
get regular updates and photos!

Special Events

Family Christmas Party - December 5th 
Christmas Caroling - December 10th 
Christmas Lights Drive - December 11th 
Music with Debbie - December 12th 
7 Days Advent Church - December 14th 
Glenbrook Sing a Long - December 16th 
Pub Night - December 18th 
Eggnog Social with Santa - December 19th 
Music with Brenda - December 24th 
New Years Party - December 31st 

THE DECEMBER 5TH FAMILY CHRISTMAS PARTY
IS AVAILABLE TO ONLY THOSE WHO RSVP .

PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOU RSVP TO ATTEND
THIS EVENT! 



A message from our
Director of Care 

Exciting News ! 

Family Council will continue meeting on the
3rd Tuesday of the month! 
Tuesday December 17th at 1:00 pm 
Please reach out to our Social Worker Joanne
Jordan should you have any questions or
concerns regarding Family Council

Resident Council will continue meeting on
the 3rd Wednesday of the month! 
Wednesday December 18th at 2:00 PM 
Please reach out to our Programs Manager
Briana La Form if you have any questions or
concerns regarding Resident Council

A message from our IPAC Lead 
It is high respiratory season and the risk of infection
transmission is really high. Please keep in mind when visiting
the home to reschedule your visit if you are feeling unwell. We
are strongly encouraging visitors to wear a mask and perform
hand hygiene while in the home. The home is currently offering
the Pneumovax, Shingles, Influenza, RSV and Covid vaccines. If
you are interested in having your loved one vaccinated please
reach out by email to Natalie, the IPAC lead of the home at
nrafael@southbridgecare.com.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO NOT STORE
ITEMS ON TOP OF RESIDENT

WARDROBES. 

HELLO EVERYONE,
 I HOPE YOU HAVE ALL BEEN INTO THE HOME TO SEE THE
PROGRESS THAT HAS BEEN MADE IN THE COURTYARD! OUR
CONTRACTOR CONTINUES TO WORK ON THE PROJECT WITH
THE GOAL OF A SAFE OUTDOOR SPACE FOR ALL TO USE IN THE
SPRING!
AS PART OF THE HOME’S PREVENTATIVE MAINTENANCE
PROGRAM, YOU WILL ALSO NOTICE THAT THE HOME IS
UNDERGOING A FRESH COAT OF PAINT. WHILE THINGS ARE
LOOKING FRESHER, PLEASE KNOW THAT WE CONTINUE TO USE
PREVIOUSLY APPROVED PAINT COLOURS THAT WERE
APPROVED WITH RESIDENTS, HOWEVER WE HAVE USED THESE
COLOURS IN DIFFERENT AREAS, SUCH AS DOORS THAT WERE
NOT PREVIOUSLY RE-COATED!
ALSO, WITH THE COLDER WEATHER UPON US IS IS OF UTMOST
IMPORTANCE TO KEEP IN MIND WINTER SAFETY!
WINTER SAFETY IS CRUCIAL TO PREVENT INJURIES FROM
SLIPS, FALLS, AND TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS DUE TO ICY
CONDITIONS; AVOID FROSTBITE, HYPOTHERMIA, AND CARBON
MONOXIDE POISONING; MANAGE HEALTH RISKS FROM COLD
WEATHER; AND PREPARE FOR POWER OUTAGES. TAKING
PRECAUTIONS LIKE WEARING APPROPRIATE CLOTHING AND
FOOTWEAR, DRIVING SAFELY, AND PREPARING EMERGENCY
KITS ENSURES SAFETY AND WELL-BEING DURING WINTER.
PLEASE ALSO BE SURE TO ENTER THE HOME ONLY WITH DRY
FOOTWEAR TO KEEP OUR RESIDENT AND STAFF SAFE TOO!
KEEP SAFE AND WARM

HELLO EVERYONE, 
 WE MADE IT TO DECEMBER. 
I WANT TO REMIND EVERYONE ONCE AGAIN THAT WE HAVE THREE
DOCTORS ROUNDING EACH WEEK IN ADDITION TO OUR NURSE
PRACTITIONER WHO IS HERE 2 TIMES WEEKLY. PLEASE ENSURE
YOU ARE REACHING OUT TO THE NURSING STATION WHEN
SCHEDULING APPOINTMENTS, TO ENSURE THEY ARE ON THE
APPOINTMENT CALENDAR WITH THE CORESPONDING DATE AND
TIME. 
FOOT CARE IS STILL HAPPENING ON A SIX WEEK ROTATION AND
WILL BE TAKING PLACE ON DECEMBER 4TH 2024. PLEASE
CONTACT YASMINE FOR FURTHER INFORMATION REGARDING
FOOTCARE. 
I WISH EVERYONE A SAFE, HAPPY AND WARM HOLIDAY SEASON. 

mailto:nrafael@southbridgecare.com


Bridging lives together with
 meaning and purpose. 

To Provide quality care and services through
excellence and innovation

Happy Birthday to you! 

Irene - December 14th 
Karen - December 26th 

Our Vision

Our Mission

Live life to the Fullest. 

Implement change through 
innovation.

Value freedom of choice

Exceed Expectations
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Please see Jeannette in the
business office if you would like to

set up a trust account for your
loved ones!  

Please remember that the home is not
responsible or the lost or stolen items that
visitors bring into the home. Please leave

important or valuable items at home or on your
person. 

November Event 
Photos !



If you need us:

Stacey Rooyakkers EXT 221 - srooyakkers@southbridgecare.com 

Mariana Kuzmich EXT 224 - mkuzmich@southbridgecare.com

Yasmine Stephens EXT 224 - ystephens@southbridgecare.com

With the cold weather on
the horizon , please switch
over your loved ones
wardrobe to be more
suitable for a colder climate 

Executive Director

The Dental Hygienist date for
December will be Announced at
a later date! 

Director of Care 

Assistant Director of Care

Food Services & Environmental Services Manager 
Bahaar Hundal EXT 228 - bhundal@southbridgecare.com

Business Office Manager 
Jeannette Weltz EXT 222 - jharrison@southbridgecare.com

Resident Service Manager 
Heather Wilson EXT 225 - hwilson@southbridgecare.com
Programs Manager 
Briana La Form EXT 225 - blaform@southbridgecare.com

Infection prevention & Control Lead 
Natalie Rafael EXT 222 - nrafael@southbridgecare.com

Just a reminder to our families to
please ensure that you are signing
out Residents when leaving the
building. The sign out book is
located at the Nursing Station at
the Front Entrance.

We want to take this time at the end of our year to remember all of the residents, family members and loved
ones who we have lost this year. We will be thinking of you all during this time. 

Resident Rights 

5.  Every resident has the right to freedom from neglect by the
licensee and staff. 

6.  Every resident has the right to communicate in confidence,
receive visitors of their choice and consult in private with any

person without interference. 

The next foot care
clinic will be on
December 4th 2024 

CHRISTMAS IN HEAVEN WHAT DO THEY DO ? 

THEY COME DOWN TO EARTH TO SPEND IT WITH YOU

SO SAVE THEM A SEAT JUST ONE EMPTY CHAIR 

YOU MAY NOT SEE THEM, BUT THEY WILL BE THERE.


